
Dear Parents,                     

 We would like to welcome you to third grade at Hammond Hill. We are 

teaming together to make sure your child has the best third grade year 

possible.  We are looking forward to working with you and your child. We 

believe that you are an important component in making sure that your 

child succeeds. Below you will find a list of information for our classes. 

                                  

Sincerely,  

Ms. Harrell, Ms. Prince, and Ms. Webb 

 

A-Z Class Information 

2022-2023 

Agendas - Students have an agenda in which they should write their homework assignments in 
daily. This is the students’ responsibility. We will only check agendas if students are continuously 
missing homework or if they are having difficulties. Parents should check agendas every night for 
homework assignments and notes from teachers. You may also write a note in your� acenda�



Emails -The most efficient way to contact us is via email. However, there is a problem with some 
emails being delivered to our “junk mail”. If you email us and have not received a response within 
24 hours, please send us a note letting us know so that we can respond to your question or concern.  
Ms. Prince’s email is kprince@acpsd.net Ms. Webb’s email is awebb@acpsd.net,  and Ms. 
Harrell’s email is  jharrell@acpsd.net Please make sure that you are checking your email regularly 
as we may send out important information.   

Fine Arts -Students have fine arts activity each day of the week. Please make sure your child wears 
tennis shoes on PE days. 

Harrell’s Homeroom 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Art School Counselor Media PE Music 

Prince’s Homeroom 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

PE Music Art School Counselor Media 

Webb’s Homeroom 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Media PE Music Art School Counselor 

Homework-   
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Spelling –Students can expect a spelling list and test each week.  Each Monday, a spelling list will 
be stapled in the students’ agendas.  Students can expect spelling homework Monday – Wednesday 
and the spelling test will be on Thursdays.  We will start out writing our spelling tests and move 
towards students taking their test on Schoology.  More information will come as we move into 
utilizing Schoology.  

Standards -Please take some time to go to https://ed.sc.gov/instruction/standards-learning/. The 
website lists the standards for each subject in third grade. Standards tell what your child needs to 
learn this year to be ready to move on to fourth grade. You may click on Standards or Support 
Documents and Resources for each subject. 

Student Absences- Due to time constraints, we will not be able to provide work for pick up in the 
office.  If your child is absent, they will be given their missed work when they return.   

Study Guides -Students will usually receive study guides for Science and Social Studies. Chapter 
Math Test study guides are in the form of a pretest or chapter review. The study guides will be 
placed in their homework folder, within a labeled page protector, and brought back and forth to 
school each day. Students will complete the study guide in class with us as the information is 
taught. Please do not feel the need to complete the study guide when seeing blanks. If the study 
guide is complete and a parent has signed it, the student will receive five extra points on their test. 

Tardy Bell -The tardy bell rings at 7:30. If students are not in their homeroom class by 7:30, they 
will be sent to the office for a tardy slip. Students are allowed to enter the room at 7:00, so most 
students have unpacked and are ready for the day and working by 7:30. When children are late to 
school, they miss out on valuable instruction and get behind in their work. 

Transportation - Your child’s safety is a priority.  For dismissal, we go by what you have 
provided for us as far as transportation home.  If for some reason, there is a need for a change, 
please write a note in the student’s agenda and remind your child to show us the note.  The only 
break in the day that we have is at 9:45-10:30. After that, we are teaching and do not always have a 
chance to check our email before dismissal.  That is why it is so vital that you send us the 
information in change of transportation the morning of so that we can be prepared and make certain 
your child is accounted for at all times.  Putting a note in your child’s agenda is the perfect place to 
make note of the changes! 

Water Bottles -Students are only allowed to have water in their bottles. If it is flavored water, it 
must be clear. If students bring something else in their bottle, they will need to keep it in a book 
bag or lunch box until it is lunch time. 

Writing -The students will be writing frequently in their journals as well as on the computer. They 
will have writing assignments in which we give prompts and sometimes they get to choose what 
they write about. These will be graded on occasion, so students need to keep up with their 
assignments. They will also complete rough drafts in this notebook. Final drafts will be done on 
notebook paper and turned in. Selected writings will be graded as part of their language arts grade. 

Ask for Help! -Please encourage your child to ask questions in class if they do not fully understand 
something. We try to detect when students are having trouble or don’t quite understand something 
during instruction, but occasionally we can miss this. If your child does not feel comfortable asking 



for help in the front of class, they may speak to us during recess or free time that we may have 
during class. They need to know that often the questions they have are ones that would benefit 
other students too. 

Hopefully, most of your questions have been answered. Please contact us, if you have 
concerns or need to set up a time to meet. You may call the school at 442-6170, send in a note or 
email: jharrell@acpsd.net, kprince@acpsd.net, or awebb@acpsd.net. If you don’t hear back from 
us after 24 hours of sending an email, please send a note to school. It may be that we need to email 
you first in order for the school’s system to allow your email address to come through. We look 
forward to a successful year with your child. 
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